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 Florida Senate Bill 264, also 
known as the ñInterests of Foreign 
Countriesò bill and SB 264, was signed 
into law in 2023 with several implications 
for real estate transactions, especially in 
South Florida.  The bill restricts certain 
foreign nationals identified as coming 
from 'countries of concern' (e.g., China, 
Russia, Iran, North Korea) from 
purchasing agricultural properties, 
properties near military bases, and critical 
infrastructure. This can reduce the buyer 
pool for high-demand properties in South 
Florida, potentially slowing sales in these 
categories.   
 Realtors and brokers must conduct 
more rigorous due diligence to verify the 
nationality and residency of potential 
buyers. This includes collecting more 
detailed documentation to ensure 
compliance with the new regulations.  
The need for additional verification can 
slow down the transaction process, 
extending the timeline for closing.   
 SB 264 not only affects buyers 
and realtors, but sellers as well.  Sellers 
may see a reduction in demand from 
foreign buyers within the restricted 
categories, affecting property prices and 

market dynamics. Selling to a restricted 
buyer can result in legal consequences, 
including fines or penalties for real estate 
professionals and potential nullification 
of the sale.   
 This law prohibits seven foreign 
countries of concern and their citizens 
from buying certain land ð China, the 
Russian Federation, Iran, North Korea, 
Cuba, the Venezuelan regime of Nicol§s 
Maduro and the Syrian Arab Republic, 
but directly targets the Chinese by not 
allowing them to buy property in large 
portions of the state, with only a few 
exceptions. It also requires Chinese 
nationals who already own property to 
register with the State or face steep fines.  
 This law is unconstitutional and 
discriminatory.  Fear of legal 
consequences may cause people who are 
already living here to want to pack up and 
move out of Florida.  SB 264 has affected 
and will continue to affect realtors, 
buyers and current homeowners in 
Florida.  The Fair Housing Act was put 
into place so that people can have the 
right to choose where they want to live, 
but SB 264 is taking that right away for 
certain groups of people. 
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Housing Opportunities 
Project for Excellence 
(HOPE), Inc. fights 

housing discrimination to 
ensure your civil rights.  

  

We have a three-tiered 
strategy of (1) Education & 
Outreach, (2) Intake & 

Counseling, and (3) Private 
Enforcement. Thanks to 
federal, state and local 
funding, all of our services 
are free to the public. We 
are here to honor the legacy 
of the civil rights movement 
by striving for a truly just 
and equal society.  

  

To become a tester or 
volunteer, please call 
(305) 651-4673  
in Miami-Dade or  
(954) 567-0545 
in Broward. 

  

Thank you! 
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